[image: image1.jpg]OB
Nt

@)



Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

11 December 2015

Achievement Assembly
This academic year we are focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies.  Last week children were awarded certificates for ‘Keep on Trying’.   Well done to the following children:
Reception Class: Lacey Powell      Year 1: Kai Green     Year 2: Maddie Nicholson           

Year 3: Lucas Reay    Year 4: Imogen Colledge   Year 5: Kaitlyn Johnston   Year 6: Owen McCaughey

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Co-operation’.  Well done to the following children:

Reception Class: Jessica Walton    Year 1: Joshua Wardle   Year 2: Freddie Forster

Year 3: Jacob Schrouder    Year 4: Talia West   Year 5:  Ellis Foster   Year 6: Niamh Carr
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Reception Class for best attendance this week!! 
Final week alterations 

Year 5 Swimming -There will be no swimming lesson on Friday 18 December for Year 5.  Next term Year 4 will be swimming.

Guitar – there will be no guitar lessons next Friday
Choir and Musicians 
A huge thank you and congratulations to the choir and musicians who performed at Eldon Square – you did everyone proud!  If you missed them they will also be performing at the Metro Centre on Tuesday next week at 2p.m.  Or alternately you may wish to attend our Carol Service at St Johns Church on Monday at 6p.m.
Christmas Fair
Thank you to everyone who attended the Christmas Fair we managed to raise £900+!! Funds go straight back to the children’s education. 

Christmas Plays
Thank you to everyone who managed to attend the Christmas Plays we hope you enjoyed them.  If anyone would like to donate their costume to school it would be very much appreciated.
Winter is coming!
Please remember to send your child to school with a coat, hat and gloves this winter.  We would be grateful if you could also make sure your child has sandshoes at school as many P.E. lessons now have to be indoors.

Barnado’s 

The Gateshead SENDIAS Service is holding evening drop-in sessions for parents to receive information and advice about the SEN system or get help with any general queries they have to do with their child or young person’s SEN. The sessions will be held at the address below from 5pm to 7.30pm on the following Mondays:- 11th January, 15th February, 14th March, 11th April, 9th May, 13th June. 

Gateshead SENDIAS Service, Barnardo’s DAISS, 20 Bewick Road, Gateshead NE8 4DP.

Facebook 
It has come to our attention that there are a group of parents / carers in school who are using Facebook to criticise our school and particular members of staff.  As a Governing Body, and taking the lead from our Local Authority, we take this very seriously.  School should be a safe place for all to be, where relationships between staff, parents and visitors demonstrates a mutual respect and recognition of shared responsibility for pupils’ welfare and educational progress.  Comments made serve only to undermine this ethos. Should you have a genuine concern a more constructive approach to resolving it would be to contact school to discuss it.  Mrs V Symons (Vice-Chair of Governors)
Dates for your diary:
Monday 14 December Reception Class Christmas Party

Tuesday 15 December Years 1 and 2 Christmas Party

Wednesday 16 December Years 3 and 4 Christmas Party

Thursday 17 December Years 5 and 6 Christmas Party
Friday 18 December Christmas Jumper Day £1 donation 
Friday 18 December school closes normal time for Christmas Holidays

Monday 4 January school re-opens to all
